The Executive Board of N. C. L. A. asked Mildred C. Herring, vice-president, to make the selection for the gift of books which the Board voted to send to Ferrell's School Memorial Library, R. F. No. 2, Middlesex, N. C. This decision was made in response to an appeal from the school for books to be donated to the Library in memory of the school children from that school who were killed in a school bus accident a few years ago. Since the school includes all twelve grades, an effort was made to select titles for all age groups.

Mrs. Alton Strickland, a member of Ferrell's School Faculty, has acknowledged receipt of the books and stated that the faculty and students are well pleased with the titles sent, particularly since so many of the 3,000 books that have been donated are on the adult level.

Listed below are the titles which were selected:

Beston-Henry Beston's Fairy Tales; illus. by Fritz Kredel. Aladdin.

Criss-Abigail Adams: Leading Lady. Dodd.

Eichenberg-Ape in a Cape. Harcourt.

Foster-Birthdays of Freedom. Scribner.

Judson-Thomas Jefferson. Wilcox.

Kepes-Five Little Monkeys. Houghton.

Kipling-Just Sc Stories; illus. by Nicolas. Garden City.

Puss in Boots, a free translation of Charles Perrault, with pictures by Marcia Brown. Scribner

Sewell-Black Beauty; illus. by Paul Brown. Scribner.

Ward-The Biggest Bear. Houghton.

—MILDRED C. HERRING, Librarian Senior High School, Greensboro